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On 14 November 2012 the International Auditing and Assurance Standards Board (IAASB) released for public comment the proposed International Standard on Auditing (ISA) 720 (Revised), The Auditor's Responsibilities Relating to Other Information in Documents Containing or Accompanying Audited Financial Statements and the Auditor's Report Thereon.

Under the proposed ISA 720 (Revised), the auditor is required to read and consider the other information in light of the understanding of the entity and its environment the auditor has acquired during the course of the audit, and to respond appropriately when the auditor identifies a potential material inconsistency in the other information or a material misstatement in the audited financial statements. The proposed ISA 720 (Revised) expands the documents considered as "other information", and clarifies and enhances the nature of the auditor's responsibilities with respect to reading and considering other information. In addition, it includes guidance to assist auditors in determining the nature and extent of their work in considering the other information. 

The proposed ISA 720 (Revised) also introduces reporting obligations to explain in the auditor's report the nature of the auditor's responsibilities relating to the other information and the findings from the auditor's work, to enhance transparency. The proposals do not extend the scope of the auditor's opinion on the financial statements to cover the other information. 

This proposed ISA 720 (Revised) has important implications for registered auditors who have a reporting responsibility based on the extant ISA 720 in regard to material inconsistencies that might be identified between other information contained in a Directors' Report, an Audit Committee's Report (when applicable) and a Company Secretary's Certificate (when applicable) as required by the Companies Act, 2008, and the audited or reviewed financial statements of the company. 

How to comment

Respondents are encouraged to submit their comments to the IRBA by 28 February 2013, i.e. 2 weeks before the IAASB comment date deadline of 14 March 2013, for consideration of the CFAS Task Group preparing the IRBA response.  Comments should be submitted by email to standards@irba.co.za, in both a PDF and Word file.
Respondents who wish to submit their comments directly to the IAASB are asked to submit them electronically through the IAASB website, using the Submit a Comment link. Please submit comments in both a PDF and Word file.

The proposed ISA 720 (Revised) is available in PDF format and may be downloaded from the IRBA website.  Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27 (0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za.
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